
Victory House – Weekly Update 

 
Week ending Friday 8th May 2020 

 
Hello Victory House! 
 
I hope that you are all keeping well, and staying safe. 
 
Firstly, I wanted to thank Portsmouth Football Club’s Ronan Curtis, Christian 
Burgess, Marcus Harness, and Jack Whatmough for their pictures and message 
for last week’s newsletter!  
 
Today we celebrate VE Day, marking 75 years since the end of the Second World War. I know 
that many of you will be involved in commemorative celebrations – whilst still observing social 
distancing. 
 
I want to congratulate our new Victory House prefects – you all did a fantastic job with last 
week’s interviews! 
 
Please make sure that you are continuing to read (and respond 😊) to your tutor’s weekly 
email. Over the coming weeks we will be sending out some important information, including 
how you can participate in the next house competition – a House video! 
 
Thank you to those of you who have sent in pictures of what you have been up to this week. 
Please keep them coming! Charlie H has been busy making bread, whilst Mrs Head has been 
busy baking lots of cakes and delicious desserts using up Easter eggs. She’s been sewing Easter 
bunnies, hair bows and flowers, and has also designed a maze for her Guinea Pigs! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A number of our students are currently observing Ramadan – if you need any help or support 
with anything, especially during this time, please do remember to contact us. 
 
As always, your house team is here for you, and we are eager to hear how you are doing – so 
please do email your tutor, or a member of the house team. 
 
Enjoy the bank holiday weekend, and stay safe Victory House!  
 
Mr Denford  
(denfordp@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 


